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March 29, 2022

To: Local Presidents
Regional Directors/Representatives
National Executive Board

Fr:  Charles R. Manago (&Y.
Contract Administration Representative

Re:  Postal Service releases update of Face Covering Policy.

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

Please find enclosed a copy of the above-reference document from the Postal Service updating its Face Covering
Policy.

According to the Postal Service, with the number of confirmed COVID-19 cases continuing to decline across the
country, state, local and tribal jurisdictions have revised their pandemic mitigation measures and have stopped
their mandatory face covering policies and social distancing practices. The Postal Service has decided to align
with these national changes.

Effective immediately, the Postal Service will no longer require any postal employee to wear a face covering
while at work. All previous Postal Service face covering policies are rescinded. Employees may continue to
voluntarily wear a mask or face covering if they are so inclined.

The Postal Service will remain diligent and continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation and will make
modifications to this policy as needed. The Postal Service will continue to provide face coverings for any
employee who requests one.

Please disseminate this information as you deem appropriate. Should you have any questions contact the Contract
Administration Department.

Cc:  Paul V. Hogrogian, National President
Michael J. Hora, National Secretary-Treasurer
Teresa L. Harmon, Manager Contract Administration

National Headquarters: 815 16th Street, NW, Suite 5100, Washington, D.C. 20006
(202) 833-9095 FAX (202) 833-0008 www.npmhu.org
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Doua A. TULING
DEPUTY POSTMASTER GENERAL AND
CHIEF HUMAN RESOURCES OFFICER

UNITED STATES
‘ POSTAL SERVICE

March 29, 2022

OFFICERS
SUBJECT: Updated Postal Service Face Covering Policy

With the number of confirmed COVID-19 cases continuing to decline across the country, state,
local and tribal jurisdictions have revised their pandemic mitigation measures and have stopped
their mandatory face covering policies and social distancing practices. The Postal Service has
decided to align with these national changes.

Effective immediately, the Postal Service will no longer require any postal employee to wear a
face covering while at work. All previous Postal Service face covering policies are rescinded.
Employees may continue to voluntarily wear a mask or face covering if they are so inclined.

The Postal Service will remain diligent and continue to monitor the COVID-19 situation and will
make modifications to this policy as needed. The Postal Service will continue to provide face
coverings for any employee who requests one.
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